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NEWSLETTER Thursday 25th January 2024 
 
Dear Parents / Carers, 
Well – it’s been a busy time over the last two weeks with all the classes working hard as the term hits full 
speed. I have the pleasure of having children come to me to show off their work and it is always a joy to 
see the effort and progress they make – my gold stickers guarantee a smile! 

BROADHEMPSTON LEARNERS 

Birch Class enjoyed last Friday in the woods, making medallions, following a nature trail and building 
dens! It’s always a pleasure to watch children problem solve and work together in the woods. 

 

Sycamore class have been working on poetry writing. They produced a range of fantastic poems and we 
then had a wonderful poetry slam where the children shared one of their own poems. There are definitely 
come budding poets in the class! 

 

It sounds like Oak Class had a great day at RAF Harrowbeer! Miss Barlow reports that the children had the 
opportunity to see a range of artefacts up close including propellors from hurricanes, the canopy from a 
Spitfire, a range of gas masks and helmets plus a lifeboat and all its accessories that would have been 
dropped from a plane to rescue airmen at sea. They learnt about the role of the RAF base during the war 
and the fact that the runways were built in just three months. After listening for the air raid siren, they spent 
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time in an Anderson shelter. There was quite a bit of disappointment when they were shown the rations 
they would have to live off!                                                                                                                                                
It was particularly lovely to receive an email from the volunteers who run the centre thanking us for our visit 
and saying that the children were all very well behaved, polite and a real credit to our schools. How lovely! 

 

ECO COMMITTEE                                      
Our eco committee would like to remind 
everyone the importance of reducing single 
use plastics for the sake of the environment.  

Wild challenge: wild challenge club have 
been busy making tree champions at 
lunchtime. We 'speak for the trees' as they 
provide food, shelter, and produce oxygen. 
So, we must protect them! 



SAFEGUARDING & ATTENDANCE 

 
If you are concerned about a child’s 
wellbeing, please contact the school or in 
non-school hours contact MASH on 0345 
155 1071. 
Our designated safeguarding lead is Mrs. 
Ryder and the deputy safeguarding 
officers are Miss Barlow & Mrs Carwithen.   
 
YouTube is a video-sharing social media 

platform that allows billions of people 

around the world to watch, share and 

upload their own videos with a vast range 

of content – including sport, 

entertainment, education and lots more. 

It’s a superb space for people to consume 

content that they’re interested in. As a 

result, this astronomically popular platform 

has had a huge social impact: influencing 

online culture on a global scale and 

creating new celebrities. 

In the guide, you'll find tips on avoiding 

potential risks such as connecting with 

strangers, inappropriate content and high 

visibility. 

Free Online Safety Guide | YouTube (nationalcollege.com) 
 
 
COMING UP- DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  

5th – 11th February  Mental health week: The theme this year is ‘My Voice Matters’. 

6th February  Safer internet day 
Parent workshop at 3pm in Oak Class with Miss Barlow 

9th February  Break up for half term. 
Back to school Monday 19th Feb 

27th & 29th February  Parent consultations – booking info will be sent in due course 

21st February Birch Reception class assembly for parents 3pm village hall 

28th February    Birch Y1&2 class assembly for parents 3pm village hall 

5th March  Class 3 Mosque educational visit 

13th March  Class 4 educational visit: Occombe Farm 

14th March Jewish speaker visiting Birch and Oak classes 

13th March  Sycamore class assembly for parents 3pm village hall 

20th March  Oak class assembly for parents 3pm village hall 

25th March  Y5/6 Hockey tournament  

28th March  Break up – 3.30pm finish 

 

Attendance:   

(Our school target is 97%)  
Whole school 97.2% 
 

Birch Class 97.6% 

Sycamore Class 96.6% 

Oak Class 97.4% 

https://nationalcollege.com/guides/youtube-2022


That’s all the news for now. Have a super weekend! 

 

  

 


